Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 9 January 2023 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
	Present:
	Karen Seymour

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Mandy from Wooburn Club

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Mike from Wooburn Club

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Margaret Amos

	Andrew Jackson
	Mike Seaton

	Bruce Gallup
	Penny Hayes

	Danielle Morton
	Penny Tappin

	Cliff Wade
	Rosemary de Lacy

	Eric Amos
	Sophie Youngs

	Heidi Finney
	Cllr Sophie Kayani

	Jan Perry
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Jane Ford
	Sue Smithin

	Jenny Wade
	Sue Low

	Karen Savage
	Wendy Dack

	
	

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Apologies for absence were received from Elizabeth Leving, Kate Airley, Pat Foote, Caroline Meechan & Cllr Penny Drayton.


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	Minutes to be amended as follows:

Terri Sherlock did attend the meeting & needs to be added to the list of attendees.

Andrew Jackson pointed out that Red Lion Way should be included in the Whitepit Lane & Bakers Orchard parking issues.

The minutes of the meeting held on 14 November 2022 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Any matters arising will be covered in the agenda for this meeting.


	4.
	Update on position of treasurer for the WRA

	
	Maggi Fraser will be standing down as Treasurer in May.

One enquiry has been received from Sally Johns whose husband, Malcolm Cooper, was treasurer before. Sally was intending to attend this evening’s meeting, however, was not able to. Maggi Fraser & Karen Seymour will make contact.

Penny Downey has also expressed interest. She currently lives in Bourne End but has lived in Wooburn for years. Maggi Fraser explained that, unfortunately, the constitution of the association states that all committee positions should be held by Wooburn residents.
An advert for the position will appear in the next edition of Target & will be sent out on social media. 



	5.
	Events

	
	Events Planning Meeting - Monday 23 January 8pm at the Wooburn Club

to start working on the summer fete & future events. All volunteers welcome! Please contact Alison on secretary@wooburnresidents.org to confirm your attendance.

Christmas lights event – Saturday 26 November 2022 

It was a very successful event staged by a wonderful team of WRA volunteers. 90 children visited Father Christmas.
Feedback that the event was very much for children rather adults will be taken into account for next year’s event which is booked to take place at the Wooburn Club on 25 November 2023.
Talks – 2023

Simon Coles reported that he will be repeating his Wooburn People & Places talk at U3A in November 2023.
Alison Grinter reported that the following talks are being arranged in 2023:

· 13 February – Friends of the River Wye – confirmed by Alison

· 17 April – Local community groups (Scouts/Guides etc.) – to be

                confirmed by Caroline Meechan

· 12 June – Phil Pitcher to talk about farming in the area – confirmed by

                 Margaret Amos

· 9 October – First Responders – to be confirmed by Maggi Fraser

Cllr Stuart Wilson confirmed that we can use his portable microphone for the next talk & Cllr Sophie Kayani will be able to provide a music stand that can be used as a lectern. Alison Grinter to contact both.
Wooburn Fete on the Green – June 2023

First planning meeting on 23 January 2023 8pm at the Wooburn Club.

John Crendon from Crendon House has said that he is happy to pay for an advert in Hiya Bucks to promote both the summer fete & Christmas lights events. Karen Seymour to follow up.


	6.
	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park

	
	Mike Seaton reported as follows:

The replacement gate is now in place.

The Parish Council are waiting for further information from Chiltern Chalk Stream.

The ‘dogs must be on leads’ signs were due to be discussed at the Open Spaces Meeting scheduled for 3/1. Unfortunately, it didn’t go ahead. It will be discussed at the February meeting.
Clarification of whether the area is part of a nature reserve is pending.



	7.
	Wooburn Park

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported as follows:

Skate park - Cllr Penny Drayton is involved in the discussions between Flackwell Heath & the Parish Council & wants to take it forward for a feasibility study. Hopefully she can attend the next meeting & give an update. The skate park is not imminent.
Gym equipment - due to be discussed at the next Open Spaces Meeting.
Additional tennis courts – still waiting for archaeological dig which will most probably take place in Spring/Summer.


	8.
	Christmas Lights on the Green

	
	Margaret Amos suggested that:

For our Christmas lights event, someone from the association should check the lights with the Parish Council to make sure that they are all working. Any repairs or maintenance required should be reported to the Clerk at the Parish Council. 
A Christmas tree/lights team should be set up for future events. Nigel, who used to help Jon, has moved out of the area. 
These items will be discussed at the events meeting on 23 January.

Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that the Parish Council are due to review lights in the whole area. 



	9.
	Planning Application – 150 Houses on Slate Meadow

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that:

The Environment Agency are refusing to move on their objection so it will need to go back to committee and be referred to the Secretary of State. The future of the development will now be determined at government level.



	10.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that: 

Cllr Stuart Wilson, Cllr Sophie Kayani & Cllr Penny Drayton have been invited to attend an update meeting on 1 February to discuss the amended application from Catesby Estates & Capreon’s first outline application.
There is provision to allocate land for a single-form entry primary plan school to be built on the site, however, it is likely to be the last thing to be built until the demand is established. There is capacity in the schools in the local area to accommodate the additional requirements.



	11.
	Neighbourhood Development Plan

	
	Mike Seaton reported that:

The plan has been through the first stage of being independently examined & a reply needs to be received by mid-February. The outcome should be announced by the end of March.



	12.
	Parking & Transport

	
	Stuart Wilson reported that:

Buckinghamshire Council are changing their transport services at the end of March. Consequently, some projects are on hold.

The junctions at Whitepit Lane, however, are in a programme that is moving forward.

The plan for double yellow lines in this area has not yet been signed off & still needs to go through a formal traffic regulation process. It will hopefully happen in 2023. 

The number of Parking Enforcement Officers in the area is 30% down and, currently, their focus is car parks to protect council income, schools and traffic management of arterial routes. The loading/unloading window allowed by Parking Enforcement on double yellow lines is 15 minutes. Given the limited resources, it is impractical to expect officers to wait for each and every offender. With 426 miles of restricted parking on roads in the county, the expectation of residents does not match the reality of the services that can be provided

Cllr Sophie Kayani advised Bruce Gallup to speak to the police about the contravention of the access protection lines outside his house. 

Adding additional double yellow lines will cause parking problems in other area. A strategic approach needs to be taken with the whole area assessed, reviewing what areas Buckinghamshire Council owns & what is owned by other parties & how these areas are being used & whether they can be better used for parking.

Wooburn Bales, the Pegasus Residential Home will have 32 parking spaces for 45 apartments working on the basis of 0.7 cars per property. 

The Parish Council applied for a grant for putting in electric charging points in public car parks. The infrastructure needs to be put in if the use of electric vehicles is to be encouraged. The funding is solely allocated by Government for EV parking.
The wig-wags on Wycombe Lane with flashing lights on the school warning signs should be installed by Easter.

No further resolution on the Watery Lane issues.

Andrew Jackson asked if the Council could purchase the parking at the back of the Red Lion Pub. Stuart replied that it is private land and it is highly unlikely to be sold separately from the building. The developers at Wooburn Bales had previously looked into purchasing spaces in the Red Lion car park.

Sophie Kayani reported that the trial pick-me-up service scheme has been very successful & is currently oversubscribed, but residents should continue to use it or risk losing it.


	13.
	Any Other Business

	
	Maggi Fraser is collecting subs from members - £2.00.


	14.
	Date of Next Meeting

	
	Monday 13 March 2023 – 8pm – Wooburn Club 


	15.
	Future Meetings

	
	15 or 22 May 2023

10 July 2023

11 September 2023

13 November 2023
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